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	Health Commissioner Issues Reminder That Running Water 

Is Critically Important For All Food Service Facilities



BALTIMORE, MD (February 27, 2015) – In light of the cold weather causing water main breaks and broken water pipes across the city, the Baltimore City Health Department (BCHD) is issuing a reminder that all food service facilities must have operating hot and cold water readily available according to state regulations. 
BCHD Environmental Health inspectors have closed four businesses in the last 10 days, including two yesterday that were operating despite not having water service due to burst pipes inside the business or frozen pipes outside.

“Having both hot and cold running water is essential for any business that is preparing or serving food to the public,” said Baltimore City Health Commissioner Leana Wen, M.D.  “In order to prevent food-borne illness, people need water to wash their hands and clean dishes and surfaces.”
“We are reminding everyone who works in the food service industry across Baltimore – whether they are a restaurant chef, server, or general kitchen help, or even if they work in a corner food market that sells food – that water is a critical component of their business.”

If members of the public are aware of a facility that serves food but does not appear to have operating water, please call 311 to make a report and the BCHD Bureau of Environmental Health will inspect the property.
Approximately 5,000 businesses hold food facility licenses from the Baltimore City Health Department.  Additional information on food facility requirements in Baltimore City can be found on the BCHD website at http://health.baltimorecity.gov/environmental-health/food-facilities. State law governing food facilities can be found in Code of Maryland Regulations (COMAR) 10.15.03.
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